HITSP letter

This letter is in response to the request for comment on the recent HITSP specifications for healthcare exchanges.

While OASIS specifications are mentioned there are a significant number of omissions from active specifications that OASIS provides in support of healthcare systems; specifications that practioners are successfully fielding applications with, including major government national and global solutions. It should also be noted that HITSP endorsement has been withdrawn or omitted for specific standards that have formal ISO certification as well as OASIS approval.

In any case the current HITSP list is omitting OASIS standards that are actively in use for major healthcare solutions not just here in the USA but also worldwide.  The consequences of this will be detrimental to successful integration and technology sharing with global partners both in the short and long term.  These omissions should be urgently remediated by both re-instating previously listed OASIS standards and also including new standards that are now available, including those that have been actively developed and supported by the US government, and are already in use.
It is not clear how and why HITSP determined the rationale for its current list.  A further recommendation is that in future HITSP should establish a formal liaison with OASIS to ensure it is kept up to date on standards development and particularly those relevant to healthcare.

